
COUNTY OF HENRICO, VIRGINIA 

ELECTORAL BOARD PROVISIONAL MEETING 

November 5, 2021 

 

 

The Henrico County Electoral Board convened a meeting on Friday, November 5, 2021, at 

 2:00 p.m. in the Board Room at the Administration Building, Henrico County Government 

Center, Parham and Hungary Spring Roads, Henrico County, Virginia. 

 

Those present at the meeting were: 

 

PRESENT 

Yvonne Smith, Chair, Electoral Board 

Robert Shippee, Vice-Chair, Electoral Board 

Cathy Woodson, Secretary, Electoral Board 

Mark Coakley, General Registrar, Voter Registration and Elections 

Anne Marie Middlesworth, Deputy Registrar, Voter Registration and Elections 

Bryan Horne, Republican Committee, Henrico County 

 

Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 2:02 p.m. 

 

 

Provisional Ballots:  November 2, 2021, General Election 

 

The Registrar’s office researched 578 provisional ballots, from the November 2, 2021, General 

Election. 

 

Mr. Coakley recommended to the Electoral Board to accept the recommendation to approve 361 

provisional ballots and to deny 217 provisional ballots. 

 

On a motion by Mr. Shippee, and seconded by Mrs. Woodson and by unanimous vote, the 

Electoral Board accepted the recommendation of the General Registrar and the Registrar’s staff 

to count 361 provisional ballots. 

 

The vote of the Board was as follows: 

 

Aye       Nay 

Yvonne Smith 

Robert Shippee 

Cathy Woodson 

 

On a motion by Mr. Shippee, and seconded by Mrs. Woodson and by unanimous vote, the 

Electoral Board accepted the recommendation of the General Registrar and the Registrar’s staff 

to deny 217 non-qualified provisional ballots. 

 



The vote of the Board was as follows: 

 

Aye       Nay  

Yvonne Smith 

Robert Shippee 

Cathy Woodson 

 

The Electoral Board opened qualified provisional envelopes to be scanned. 

 

Adjournment 

 

There being no further business, on a motion by Mr. Shippee, seconded by Mrs. Woodson, and 

by unanimous vote, the Electoral Board voted to recess the meeting at 3:52 p.m. and reconvene 

on Monday, November 8, 2021, at 2:00 p.m. 

 

 

The vote of the Board was as follows: 

 

Aye       Nay 

Yvonne Smith 

Robert Shippee 

Cathy Woodson 

 

 

 

 

___________________________      _______________________________ 

Yvonne Smith, Chair      Robert Shippee, Vice Chair 

 

 

 

__________________________    

Cathy Woodson, Secretary 


